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CCCA 
 Autumn Newsletter 2013  
 

  
Advent Procession and CCCA Reunion  

Saturday 30 November to be held in  
Cloisters Caf é. 

 

Seats for the Advent Procession will be reserved in the Quire 

(entry via St Richardôs Door) and you are required to be 

seated by 5.45pm.  
 

The Advent Reunion will follow the Advent Procession 

(c.7.15pm) and will be held in the Cloisters Café.  
 

Supper menu will be a choice between Cloisters Fish Bake or 

Vegetable Ratatouille followed by Apple & Rhubarb Crumble 

with/without custard ending with tea or coffee.  
 

The cost per person will be £18.  Please complete and return 

the form to:  Dily Ruffer (CCCA Event Secretary), 40 Beaufort 

Road, Bournemouth BH6 5AN by Monday 18 November . 
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Please send your email address to 

dvdruffer@aol.com   so you can receive 

newsletters in colour.  

 

Forthcoming retirements  
 

Life catches up with all of us, even Canon David Nason, who has 

served the Cathedral as Priest Vicar for the last 25 years as well as 

Chaplain to the Prebendal School, and latterly Senior Master. He is to 

retire at the end of January. I am sure many of his former pupils would 

like to share moments that probably he would rather forget. If you have 

such gems, please email them to, David Ruffer dvdruffer@aol.com. 

A month later, The Dean, The Very Revd, Nicholas Frayling, also     

approaches his three score years and ten, the moment when all clergy 

now have to retire. We, in the CCCA, have deeply appreciated his  

continuing help and support for the Association  throughout his tenure 

of Office, a fact we acknowledged by presenting him with an Associa-

tion tie, the first Dean to be so honoured, at the Leaversô Evensong in 

July.  

I am sure I am not alone in wishing both a long and fruitful retirement. 
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As you can see from the photos, an  
impressive number gathered for the Reunion 
this year to celebrate the life and work of Dr. 
John Birch. Organist and Master of The 
Choristers from 1958 - 80. 
 
Many choristers from the 60s and 70s  
attended including two of Johnôs Assistant  
Organists, Dr Richard Seal and Ian Fox. 
 
It was good to be back in Vicarsô Hall after a 
long absence.  The Cathedral have made 
many improvements to the venue including 
installing a lift. 
 
The day commenced with the Annual   
Membersô Meeting followed by pre-lunch 
drinks. 
 
A collage of old photographs was on  
display which provoked great interest.  This 
was transferred to the South Transept for all 
those who attended Evensong to peruse  
after the service.  
 
Merchandise was on sale over the lunch 
time period with a number of old chorister 
ties sold that were then worn at Evensong. 
 
The Cloisters Café produced an excellent 
lunch, served with the usual calm efficiency  
we have come to expect for the Cathedral 
caterers. 
 
After lunch there was a rehearsal for     
Evensong. The Canticles were by  Charles 
Wood, his Coll. Reg. for double Choir,    
augmented by twenty past choristers, and  
the anthem was Rise Heart from the Five 
Mystical Songs by Ralph Vaughan Williams. 
The solo was sung magnificently by Stephen 
Roberts, a long standing friend of John. It 
was a deeply moving service, one of which I 
am sure the good Dr. would have approved.  
 
  

Summer Reunion, AGM and  
Memorial Evensong for  

Dr John Birch  
 

Saturday 11 May 2013  

Photos from the Summer Reunion. 

 The gentlemen of the CCCA at the Summer 
Reunion. 

  

 And the Ladies, plus James Junior.                                         

Rehearsal for Evensong, Cantoris back row. 

 

 

CCCA Autumn 2013 Newsletter  

  

 

 www.chichestercca.co.uk

http://www.everyclick.com/statistics/clickthrough?type=yahoo&id=0&p=0&r=1171734&k=Chichester%20Cathedral%20Choristers%20Association&target=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.chichestercca.co.uk%2F


3  

 

  

 

 

CCCA Autumn 2013 Newsletter   3 

 

The Choirôs new CD 
 

ñThe Day Thou Gavestò 
 

This new CD from the Cathedral Choir 
contains a delightful mixture of the  
familiar and less well known, old and 
new, from Renaissance times to the  
present day. 
 
Amongst a goodly number of gems is 
The Virgin's Lullaby, a 15th century text 
set by Malcolm Munro, Lay Vicar in the 
choir, who is now Director of Music in 
Tarring. It is a most charming  
composition, well crafted with some 
beautiful melodic lines and subtle      
harmonies; it should be widely sung. 
 
Other notable performances include 
Dyson in  F, with a wonderfully secure 
solo by Nima Sabah in the Mag and 
richly melodious bass solo in the Nunc 
by Simon Gallear. 
 
The recording of Eccardôs When To The 
Temple  shows all the hallmarks of  
Sarah Baldockôs choral style with its 
clear, well focused lines that point up the 
contrapuntal lines. It is a most delightful 
performance.  
 
The choir is complimented by Tim  
Ravaldeôs sensitive playing on the  
Cathedral organ.   
 
It is available from the Cathedral 
shop, in the Cloisters and would 
make the perfect Christmas present.  
 

Make sure you buy it!  
 

David Ruffer 
CCCA Chairman 

Treasurerôs interim report 

 
Just slightly over 6 months into our financial year, 

we have received the majority of the subscription 

payments amounting to £1121. This represents 104 

paying members which is a reasonable increase over 

the 97 who paid last year and gets us back to the 

same level as 2011. 

 

The summer reunion gave us a minimal profit of 

only £2, mainly due to the extended nature of the 

meeting and the need for extra refreshment. We are 

grateful to the Dean and Chapter for their generosity 

in hosting the pre-lunch reception.  We did however 

make a profit of £23 from the sale of paraphernalia, 

together with donations of £27 from the larger than 

usual attendance. 

 

The Jack Vince fund was a bequest from Jack, a  

former chorister (1917-22) who died in 1994 leaving 

us £1000 in his will. Over the years this fund has 

been used for minor expenses, most notably in  

supporting the Scholarship fundôs administrative  

expenses. Jackôs fund has now been exhausted, the 

remaining £33 being used for the upgrade of the  

software used to reclaim the Gift-Aid on the many 

donations made. 

 

Other expenses are still ongoing as further editions 

of our newsletter are yet to be sent, so the current 

excess of income of £1079 will not remain so for too 

long. We have various routine annual subscriptions 

to pay, but the financial state is indeed quite  

reassuring. 

 

The Scholarship Trust fund continues to hold its 

head above water, but due to restricted income from 

investments over the last few years, the Trustees 

have decided to reduce the total amount of the bur-

saries paid for this coming year in order to allow the  

coffers to stabilize. Donations paid to the fund this 

year so far total £1077; the vast majority coming 

from Association members. We continue to be ex-

tremely grateful to you for this. 

 

Andrew Porter 

Hon Treasurer 

October 2013 
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 News of Former Choristers   

Peter Buisseret   (1993-98) has been ap-
pointed as the Assistant Professor of Eco-
nomics at the University of Warwick. 

 

Matthew Chinnery  (1995-99) was installed 
as Chichester Diocesan Registrar during 
Evensong  in the Cathedral  on Sunday 12 
May 2013.  He was admitted to the office by 
the Bishop of Chichester.  After Evensong 
there was a reception in the Bishopôs Palace. 
Matthew has developed a particular special-
ism in the field of Chancel Repair Liability, ad-
vising both PCCs (on registration and en-
forcement of the liability) and Lay Rectors .  

 

Philip Craven  (1995-99) is now a Lay Vicar 
at Lincoln Cathedral.  

 

James Grimwood (2003-9) has been 
awarded the Organ Scholarship at Trinity Hall, 
Cambridge. He will leave Tonbridge in 2014, 
then have a gap year and take up the Organ 
Scholarship in 2015. 

 

Benjamin Ruffer (1993-98) left the Band of 
the Life Guards in the summer and has re-
turned to Kneller Hall, Corps of Army Music, 
to train as a Bandmaster'. Hopefully he will be 
in charge of his own Band in three years time. 
Benjamin was the Field Officer's Trumpeter to 
the Sovereign's Escort for this year's Trooping 
the Colour. He is pictured below on the grey. 
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Welcome to new Lay Vicars  
 

Stefan Kennedy (tenor) and Alexander 
Dunce (bass) joined the choir as Lay     

Vicars in September.  A warm welcome to 
them from the CCCA. 

David Cutter  
David who was Assistant Organist during 
1959-61, died during the summer. If any  
members knew him, please send your          
memories of him for publication in the next 
issue. 

Bob Howse (1944 -48) 

Bob's funeral was held on Wednesday 24 
April at St. Mary's Church, Felpham          
followed by a short committal at Chichester 
Crematorium. The funeral was attended by 
many family and friends including members 
of the CCCA Committee.  

He was a local boy whose talent as a 
singer was spotted by his  choirmaster who 
encouraged him to audition for the           
Cathedral Choir, whose Organist and 
Choirmaster was the redoubtable Horace 
Hawkins (Hawkie). 

Bob served in the Choir from 1944-48        
during which time the Prebendal School 
had no cook; a remarkable omission you 
might think in a boys boarding school. The 
boysô diet was supplemented by gifts from        
Shippamôs. Bob loathed the bloater paste 
that was doled out although some of his 
contemporaries quite enjoyed it! 

Bob remained musically active throughout 
his life. When he moved to Chichester he 
joined the St Richardôs Singers. 

He supported the CCCA for over 20 years, 
serving on the Committee and becoming 
the Chichester Representative for the Fed-
eration of Cathedral Old Chorister            
Association.   

Bob is greatly missed and our sympathies 
go out to his widow, Tricia. 
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Prebendal Associates   

Dear Associates, 

It was lovely to welcome so many of you back 
to our hugely successful Open House this 
summer and our next event is to be Drinks 
with the Head Master on Wednesday 4

th
 De-

cember 2013 from 5:30pm at The Lansdowne 
Club in Mayfair, London. 
 
We hope that many of you will be able to pop 
in after work for a drink or two or indeed travel 
into the capital to see us for a few hours. The 
dress code is jackets and ties.  The full     
address is The Lansdowne Club, 9 Fitzmau-
rice Place, Mayfair, London W1J 5JD. 
We do need to know numbers so I would be 
very grateful if you could let us know if you will 
be attending. Please email our Marketing & 
Communications Manager, Suzanne Warner, 
at associates.prebendal@btconnect.com. If, 
however, you are free at the last minute 
please do pop in and see us. 

We will also be putting together our first Asso-
ciates e-newsletter later this term. If you would 
like to submit any news or photos about what 
you have been up to since leaving The Pre-
bendal, please also email Suzanne. All the 
Associates information can be viewed on our 
page on the school website at 
www.prebendalschool.org.uk and you can 
also follow us on Twitter at www.twitter.com/
ThePrebendal. 

 With best wishes, 

 Revd Canon David Nason  
 Senior Master & Chaplain 

Beer and Skittles 2013  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The winning team, The Three Côs 
(Committee, Past Choristers and Close) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Champion skittler with his cup 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The gallant  runners up 

Return match to be held on  

 Saturday 12 April 2014  
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